
Sacramento City Unified School District 
Board of Education Meeting  

June 6, 2024  

Written Public Comments 

 

Name: 
 
 Jalice Craine  
 

School: 
  
Matsuyama Elementary School  

Agenda 
Item # 

 7.0 

Comment: 
Please Remove yourselves from my and my son's permanent records, discs, files, etc. I'm a 
Seniority Tenured Vested Member, Agent, Representative and my discs, files have been STOLEN 
and Missing Since 2000 and prior. Thank you. If it's located call me and I'll meet you somewhere in 
the vicinity to pick up. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Sacramento City Unified School District 
Board of Education Meeting  

June 6, 2024  

Written Public Comments 

 

Name: 
 
 Tina Borgman 
 

School: 
  
Student Support & Health Services Dept. 

Agenda 
Item # 

 7.0 

Comment: 
I am a School Social Worker; I am finishing my 20th school year w/the district. 
 
I have been encouraged by recent efforts of the district and labor partners working together. 
Thank you. 
 
However, I feel completely disrespected and disregarded as an employee when there are 
two weeks left on my employee calendar for the current school year AND WE STILL 
HAVE NO FORMAL COMMUNICATION FROM HUMAN RESOURCES 
REGARDING OUR RETURN TO WORK DATES FOR 2024/25. I know the district 
needed to wait to learn from CDE when we would be starting the school year. But there's 
no excuse for it being an entire month since the August 19th school start date was approved 
and still ZERO communication for us. How are SCUSD employees to fully use their 
summer break to relax and recharge--aka employee wellness and self-care--if we are 
merely guessing what date we are to report to work in August? 
 
SCUSD has a recruitment and retention problem... Possibly planning in advance and 
sending a message of caring for your employees by PLANNING AHEAD might improve 
that retention rate a bit. There is NO reason why the 2024/25 Employee Work calendars 
could not have been drafted and then distributed once the First Day of School was 
finalized. 
 
We have high expectations for our scholars--We should have the same high expectation of 
district leadership. We can do better! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Sacramento City Unified School District 
Board of Education Meeting  

June 6, 2024  

Written Public Comments 

 

Name: 
 
 Sacramento LGBT Community Center 

School:  N/A  

Agenda 
Item # 

 10.5 

Comment: 
The Sacramento LGBT Community Center works to create a region where all LGBTQ+ 
people thrive; we support health and wellness, advocate for equity and justice, and work to 
uplift our diverse and culturally rich LGBTQ+ community.  
 
Sacramento City Unified School District's Pride Month resolution is an important 
opportunity to reaffirm the district’s unwavering support for the LGBTQ+ community, 
reject anti-LGBTQ+ violence, and take concrete steps to support and uplift LGBTQ+ 
students. This resolution signifies an ongoing commitment to the community and as such, it 
should acknowledge the circumstances that contribute to the startling rates of suicidality, 
housing insecurity, and health disparities we see within young LGBTQ+ populations.  
 
LGBTQ+ youth have been at the receiving end of intensifying violence across the country 
with hundreds of discriminatory policies proposed and a mobilization of anti-trans school 
boards seeking to forcibly out students. Though we have not seen these policies within 
SCUSD, your students experience the same fear felt by youth nationwide.  
 
This June, we urge SCUSD to raise the Pride flag and affirm LGBTQ+ students' rights to 
access facilities and express themselves freely. We urge SCUSD to create greater 
awareness of the resources available to LGBTQ+ students like those provided by the 
district’s LGBTQ+ Support Services Team. Lastly, we urge SCUSD to recognize that Pride 
exists thanks to the advocacy of Black and Brown trans folks through the Stonewall Riots 
and Beyond.  
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